From: Downes, Scott G (DFW)

To: Rachael Stevie (CD)

Cc: Early, Shane (DNR); Torrey, Elizabeth M (DFW); Paul Graves; Jeremy Johnston
Subject: RE: SE-22-00057 Downs - Notice of Application WDFW Comments

Date: Monday, July 11, 2022 9:04:54 AM
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Rachael,

In my opinion it would seem that this SEPA would be put on hold and if they need/want to do a
building footprint in the future then run SEPA on that then. They don’t need SEPA for regular Forest
Practice thinning as stated by DNR and its impossible to comment on future building locations in a
SEPA if their location isn’t identified. If its not being put on hold, | would request to have the building
site portion removed as that should go through a future SEPA once those details are known.

Scott

Scott Downes

Fish & Wildlife Habitat Biologist

Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife
Region 3 Habitat Program

1701 South 24t Ave
Yakima, WA 98902-5720

Scott.Downes@dfw.wa.gov
Cell-509-607-3578

From: Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us>

Sent: Monday, July 11, 2022 8:51 AM

To: Downes, Scott G (DFW) <Scott.Downes@dfw.wa.gov>

Cc: Early, Shane (DNR) <Shane.Early@dnr.wa.gov>; Torrey, Elizabeth M (DFW)
<Elizabeth.Torrey@dfw.wa.gov>; Paul Graves <cascadeservices@comcast.net>; Jeremy Johnston
<jeremy.johnston@co.kittitas.wa.us>

Subject: RE: SE-22-00057 Downs - Notice of Application WDFW Comments

External Email

Good morning Scott,

The applicant does not have an idea where homes could be constructed in the future. They are not
even sure that they will build any residences. We are going to leave this SEPA application as-is,
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addressing the timber clearing only. Down the road, if the applicants decide to build a residence (or
more), they will go through the appropriate permitting processes at that time.

Let me know if that works for you or if you need any more information to comment on the project.

Thank you,

Riton S,

Planner I

Kittitas County

Community Development Services
411 N. Ruby Street; Suite 2
Ellensburg, WA 98926
509-962-7637

rachael.stevie.cd@co kittitas.wa.us

From: Downes, Scott G (DFW) <Scott.Downes@dfw.wa.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 8, 2022 11:16 AM

To: Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us>

Cc: Early, Shane (DNR) <Shane.Early@dnr.wa.gov>; Torrey, Elizabeth M (DFW)

<Elizabeth.Torrey@dfw.wa.gov>
Subject: RE: SE-22-00057 Downs - Notice of Application WDFW Comments

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click links,
open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender and
have verified the content is safe.

Rachael,

Thank you for the chance to review. WDFW primary comments center around the issue of potential
home sites and lack of specifics. There is a potential drainage (currently modeled as a Type 9) and
some modeled steep slopes on the subject area. Without knowing where the potential home sites
are shown on a site map, it is not possible to evaluate this application for natural resources impacts.
| would request that either exact home site locations be provided and then allow time for comments
or that they resubmit their SEPA for the homesites once they have those details established. As to
the Forest Practice component, WDFW is part of the Forest Practice Review process with DNR and
will evaluate any habitat impacts for that component as part of the Forest Practice permit.

Thank you,

Scott

Scott Downes
Fish & Wildlife Habitat Biologist
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